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SHANAH TOVAH!
Sunday - September 13, 2015 - Erev Rosh Hashanah
Monday - September 14, 2015 - Rosh Hashanah - Day 1
Tuesday - September 15, 2015 - Rosh Hashanah - Day 2
Tuesday - September 22, 2015 - Erev Yom Kippur / Kol Nidre
Wednesday - September 23, 2015 - Yom Kippur
Tuesday - September 22, 2015 - Sunday - October 4, 2015 - Sukkot
Sunday - October 4, 2015 - Monday - October 5, 2015 - Shmini Atzeret / Simchat Torah
DETAILED SCHEDULES FOR HIGH HOLY DAYS AND FALL HOLIDAYS INSIDE

SHABBAT CELEBRATIONS
Friday - September 4, 2015   - “SHABBAT ALIVE” Led by Rabbi Sherwood
Shabbat Dinner at 6:00 pm / “Shabbat Alive” Service at 7:00 pm
Oneg Shabbat following the service

Saturday - September 5, 2015  - Led by Rabbi Sherwood
Torah Study - 9:15 to 9:45 am - Shabbat Morning Service - 10:00 am
Parashat Ki Tavo -  -`eaz-ik  Deuteronomy 26:1-29:8 - Haftarah - Isaiah 60:1-22   
Kiddush Following the Service

Friday - September 11, 2015   - Led by Rabbi Sherwood & Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel 
Tot Shabbat from 6:00-6:30 pm / Kabbalat Shabbat at 7:00pm 
Oneg Shabbat following the service

Saturday - September 12, 2015  - Led by Rabbi Sherwood & Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel
Torah Study - 9:15 to 9:45 am - Shabbat Morning Service - 10:00 am
Parashat Nitzavim - miavp zyxt - Deuteronomy 29:9-30:20 - Haftarah - Isaiah 61:10-63:9   
Kiddush Following the Service

SHABBAT SHUVA / CHOIR SHABBAT / APPLE WARS SHABBAT
Friday - September 18, 2015 - Led by Rabbi Sherwood & Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel
Kabbalat Shabbat at 7:00pm 
Oneg Shabbat following the service with our Apple Wars Dessert Competition

Saturday - September 19, 2015 - Led by Rabbi Sherwood & Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel
Torah Study - 9:15 to 9:45 am - Shabbat Morning Service - 10:00 am
Parashat Vayelech - jlie zyxt - Deuteronomy 31:1-30 - Haftarah - Hosea 14:2-10; Micah 7:18-20;
Joel 2:15-27
Kiddush following the Service

Friday - September 25, 2015 - 7:00 pm - Led by Rabbi Sherwood & Cantor Bern-Vogel
Kabbalat Shabbat at 7:00pm
Oneg Shabbat following the service hosted by Karyn & Steve Lehmann

Saturday - September 26, 2015  - Led by Rabbi Sherwood & Cantor Bern-Vogel
Torah Study - 9:15 to 9:45 am - Shabbat Morning Service -  10:00 am
Parashat Ha’azinu - epif`d zyxt - Deuteronomy 32:1-52 -  Haftarah - II Samuel 22:1-51
Kiddush Following the Service
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S’lichot - zegilq
Saturday - September 5, 2015

9:00 pm to 12:00 Midnight

Erev Rosh Hashanah - dpyd y`x axr
Sunday - September 13, 2015 - 7:00 pm

Followed by Congregational Oneg
hosted by Sisterhood

1st Day of Rosh Hashanah - dpyd y`x '` mei
Monday - September 14, 2015 - 10:00 am

Followed by Congregational Kiddush 
hosted by Sisterhood

Tashlich - jilyz
Monday - September 14, 2015 - 4:30 pm

at Ford Park in Redlands

2nd Day of Rosh Hashanah - dpyd y`x 'a mei
Tuesday - September 15, 2015 - 10:00 am

Followed by Luncheon
hosted by Caroldyne Swedlove in memory of

Hershel & Jerome

Erev Yom Kippur - Kol Nidre
ixcp lk - xetk mei axr

Tuesday - September 22, 2015 - 7:00 pm

Yom Kippur - xetk mei
Wednesday - September 23, 2015

Morning Service - 10:00 am
Yizkor & Martyrology- 1:00 pm

Break of approximatel y 1 1/2 - 2hrs.
Mincha-Afternoon Service - 4:30 pm
Neilah-Concluding Service - 6:00 pm

Followed by Break-the-Fast 
hosted by Sisterhood

Services on Rosh Hashanah & Yom Kippur
will be led by

Rabbi Jay Sherwood and
 Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel 

SUKKOT DINNERS & EVENTS
       5776      2105

Erev Sukkot - zekq axr
Sunday, September 27, 2015

Pizza in the Hut & Decorating Party - 12:00 pm
Bring Your Own Dinner- 6:00 pm

Erev Sukkot Service - 7:00pm

Monday - September 28, 2015
Sukkot Morning Service - 10:00am

 New Member Sukkot Dinner - 6:00pm
For all 2014-2015 & 2015-2016 new members

Tuesday - September 29, 2015
 20/30-Somethings Sukkot Dinner - 6:00pm

All members ages 20-39 may RSVP

Wednesday - September 30, 2015
 Bring Your Own SJL Sukkot Dinner - 6:00pm

Dine with your SJL students after Wed. afternoon classes

Thursday - October 1, 2015
 Board of Directors Sukkot Dinner - 6:00pm

Friday - October 2, 2015
 Sushi in the Sukkah Dinner - 6:00pm

Shabbat Alive Service - 7:00pm
TYGER/TYGER 678/TYGER Cubs

Sukkah Sleepover - 9:00pm

Saturday - October 3, 2015
TYGER/TYGER 678/TYGER Cubs

Pancake Breakfast with the Rabbi- 8:00am
Shabbat Morning Learners’ Miyan - 10:00am

 Pot Luck Shabbat Sukkot Luncheon - 12:00pm

Sunday - October 4, 2015 - dxez zgny axr
SJL Visits to the Sukkah - 10:00am-12:00pm 
Erev Simchat Torah/Consecration - 6:00pm

Monday - October 5, 2015
Shmini Atzeret/Simchat Torah Service- 10:00am
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Rabbinic Reflections
It is now the month of Elul,

signaling that it is time to
begin our preparations for the
New Year, and reminding us
that the High Holy Days
season is upon us. It is during
this time of year that we take
a cheshbon hanefesh, an
accounting of the soul. What
does it mean to take an

accounting of our soul? Perhaps the answer lies in
one of the sections of the Torah that we will read on
the second day of Rosh Hashanah--the story of the
binding of Isaac from the Book of Genesis.

The story is familiar to most. God tells
Abraham to take his son Isaac to a mountain a few
days journey away, and offer him up to God as a
sacrifice. As he prepares to kill his son on the alter,
an angel stops Abraham and directs him to use a
ram instead, which Abraham conveniently finds in
a nearby thicket. There have been volumes written
on this strange test of faith. Rabbis have made
careers composing sermons that analyze the text
from every viewpoint imaginable. I offer one of
these perspectives to address the question of how
we account for our souls at this time of year. 

The 11th century commentator Rashi points
out that God does not actually command Abraham
to “slaughter” his son Isaac on the alter, but rather
God instructs Abraham to “offer him up”; a rather
ambiguous command. Taking note of Rashi’s
observation, the Ishbitzer Rebbe, a 19th century
Chasidic master, suggests that God sent Abraham
on a three day journey to the mountain because God
wanted Abraham to struggle with this question.
Once God communicated to Abraham the initial
command, there was no further communication
between God and Abraham that would clarify what
Abraham was meant to do when he arrived at the
mountain! Abraham had to figure it out on his own.
Perhaps, the Ishbitzer observes, this is because life
is not about God telling us what to do; it is more
about us struggling with what God wants us to do,
and with who God wants us to be.

And so, as we quickly move forward
toward the year 5776, I wish you a good struggle.
May your struggle lead you to take your own
cheshbon hanefesh, an accounting of your soul.
May you struggle with what God wants you to do,
and with what you want to do; with who God wants
you to be and with whom you want to be. And in
that struggle, may you find a reconciliation of your
spiritual accounts. Shanah Tovah!

Kol tuv,

Rabbi Jay Sherwood
  

Cantorial Comments
   Return again, return again -
return to the land of your
soul; Return to who you are,
return to what you are, return
to where you are
Born and reborn again…

This simple but beautiful
niggun or song which Reb
Shlomo Carlebach paraphrased
from ancient texts is at the core
of our High Holy Day theme

of Tshuvah - repentance, reflection, return and
renewal.  Taken from Psalm 27 which we recite
every day during the month of Elul [before Rosh
Hashanah begins the 1st of Tishrei] we began
introducing this haunting melody at Shabbat
services. I know  you will easily have it mastered
during Rosh Hashanah if not before!

What does it mean to ‘return’ and how do
we do it? It is not easy – it takes spiritual, physical
and mental preparation and commitment. The
Jewish New Year offers us a different kind of
format for ‘resolutions’ without partying or
fireworks. If you are not doing so already, perhaps
you can start a new exercise, meditation or
contemplative regimen.  Perhaps you are already
part of a stimulating discussion group, such as a
book club or Torah study!  If not, make a point of
finding daily inspirational texts to read.  Music –
especially the music of the High Holy Days – gives
us moments to search the innermost depths of our
souls as well as reach for the highest heights. 

And what about the big Yom Kippur fast?
Fasting is as spiritual as it is physical; however it is
very important to remember that if you are taking
medications or have any medical restrictions
against fasting, your health is the priority. In just
about every religious faith throughout the world,
there are illusions to fasting – but it is not
[especially in the practice of yoga] a form of denial,
discipline or punishment as it is the opportunity to
rise above our physical state in a sort of meditative
trance – transcendence – in order to gain inspiration
and spiritual insight.  

On Yom Kippur morning, in our Torah
services, we read in the Haftarah from Isaiah: ‘Is
this the fast I desire?  A day for men to starve their
bodies?  Is it bowing the head like a bulrush and
lying in sackcloth and ashes? Do you call that a
fast, a day when the Lord is favorable? No, this is
the fast I desire: To unlock fetters of wickedness
…to let the oppressed go free…to share your bread
with the hungry….then shall your light burst
through like the dawn and your healing shall spring
up quickly…  

My family joins me in wishing each one of
you a Shanah Tovah u’m’tukah – A Good and
Sweet New Year full of blessings and a meaningful,
reflective and contemplative Yom Kippur.   May
God hear our pleas and our prayers!

B’shira –

Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel
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Presidential Perspectives
  As I write this note we are
slightly more than three weeks
away from celebrating the High
Holy Days for the third time in
our new building.
Our administrative staff is
organizing our myriad activities
as the beautification committee
prepares the facility for the

holidays.  Rabbi, Cantor and Jerry Ripley are meeting
frequently as they craft services to inspire us during
the Days of Awe.  I am always astonished at the
amount of preparation required at this time of year.
Our thanks go out to everyone who makes possible
our worship at this time.
   Recently, David Swedlove stepped down as the
chairman of the Home of Eternity Cemetery
Committee.  As you know, the home of Eternity
Cemetery and Mausoleum is the oldest Jewish
cemetery in continuous use in Southern California,
and has been designated as an historical site by the
State of California.  On behalf of the Congregation,
the temple board of directors would like to thank
David and his committee for their hard work
managing this valuable and historic asset.
   There are some upcoming events of which you
should be aware.   On Thursday, September 10, at
11:45 AM, at the temple, our newly reestablished and
reinvigorated seniors group is having their inaugural
event.  Comedian and magician Mike Bailardo will
entertain and there will be a complimentary lunch.
Please contact the temple office before Friday,
September 4 to make reservations.  Also, An Evening
with Ed Asner will occur on October 17, 7:00 PM at
the temple.  This promises to be a very engaging
event with a highly regarded celebrity.  Contact the
temple office for reservations and tickets.  I look
forward to seeing you at both these events and, of
course, on Erev Rosh Hashanah.

L’hitraot

Craig Beasley

Temple Board of Directors Meeting
Thursday - September 17, 2015

7:00 pm
Members of the congregation are always

welcome to attend the meetings of the Board
and to participate in its deliberations

Sisterhood Speaks
I would like to first

take this opportunity to wish
everyone a wonderful,
healthy Rosh Hashanah and
Yom Kippur.  Our Sisterhood
will be sponsoring both
“Break the Fast” on
September 23rd as well as an
Erev Sukkot dinner on

September 27th.  For those who were not able to sign
up for various volunteer opportunities during our
wonderful Bagel Schmooze on the first day of SJL
please be sure to contact Susan Damron or Michelle
Kaufman- we would love to have you as an active
part of Sisterhood!  A very big thank you to all of
those who made the Bagel Schmooze and first day of
SJL such a success.  In addition, appreciation to
Gloria Cutler, Heidi Nimmo, and Lori Fenster for
their thoughtful donations of fans for the kitchen.  
   Our Sisterhood should be proud of its generous
donation towards Temple Beth Shalom of Santa Ana-
which experienced a very damaging fire.  It is both an
honor and an obligation to help our sisters in need. 
   If you are not receiving emails from Sisterhood
please contact me and I will be sure to add you to our
mailing list.  I look forward to seeing all at our Paid
Up Brunch on October 11 at 9:30 with Chef Marla
Cohn and at our Sisterhood meeting on October 18 at
10:00 a.m.  Thank you so much to those who have
already joined Sisterhood and continue to support
Sisterhood.

   Heartfelt wishes to all for the New Year to come.

Francesca Sweet 

On the 2nd Friday of each month
 join us for an Erev Shabbat experience
for children in Pre-K through 1st grade

(but all are welcome to join in!)

Join Rabbi Jay Sherwood for
a 30-minute service

with music, stories and a Hershey‛s kiss
to welcome the sweet Shabbat

Upcoming Dates
September 11 - 6:00pm–6:30pm

October 9 - 6:00pm–6:30pm

SEPTEMBER 2015                                                                                                        PAGE 4



Treasurer’s Report
As I begin my second year as
your treasurer, it’s my pleasure
to begin a monthly column
dedicated to the health and
prosperity of our temple’s
finances. Many people have
suggested that I make more of
an effort to reach out to
congregants. I’m not only
happy to do so, it’s my

responsibility! As an officer of a non-profit, I’m
required to provide a full report of our finances to any
member who requests it. 

Before I get into the nuts and bolts of it all,
I’d like to thank everyone who has already paid the
year’s dues in advance, especially those who have
paid the sustaining amount of $2,500 or more. This
makes my job much, much easier and I am so
grateful to the many families who contribute their fair
share and more. 

Although you’ll be receiving this report in
September, I’m writing it in August meaning that I
can only report on July’s finances. July may seem
like a long time ago but as I write this it’s the last
month for which I have a full report. It’s also usually
the worst month in our financial year. Most people do
not pay dues in July, since our fiscal year ends in
June and dues letters don’t go out until August.
We’re required to make several payments in July for
taxes and insurance, and it’s usually one of the hotter
months meaning our electric bill is sky high.
However, we expect this and with careful budgeting
we always make it through. 

In July, I’m pleased to say that we ran a
deficit of “only” $11,843 thanks to the efforts of our
fundraising committee and because of income from
outside events. We were able to cover this deficit
with money from our general fund and without
dipping into the line of credit we have for such
occasions. I forecast our income in August will far
exceed our expenses and we will be able to keep our
checking accounts healthy so that we’ll be ready the
next time we run a deficit. We are still making
mortgage payments from capital campaign
contributions and expect to continue doing so until
October. At that time we will need to make sure that
we have enough contributions to the Mortgage
Retirement Fund to cover our ongoing obligation.

My friends, I plan on continuing to report on
our finances every month and it would be my
pleasure to go over our summary reports or balance
sheet in detail with any congregant who requests it.
This year we will have many really big decisions to
make. I thank you all for your trust, for your patience,
and most of all for your willingness to do your part.

Peace,

Stuart Sweet

Mental Health Awareness
In Action

Our long lazy
summer days come to
an abrupt end as we
prepare and then enjoy
the most holy days of
our year. We search
our minds and hearts
for what we have done
that would have been

better undone, and what good we might have
done but didn’t. Those of us working to diminish
stigma about mental illness and to bring comfort
to those who live with mental disorders examine
ourselves as well. We are sure that by the end of
Yom Kippur our energies will be revived and our
minds focused on continuing our work and
bringing more of our Emanu El community into
this work.

Over the summer we brought together
some of our young people to learn what mental
illness actually is and how we can help. We
talked with parents as well. We went to the
movies, watching “Inside Out,” and chatted over
pizza about our understanding of that delightful
animated film.

Last month the Homeless Liaison Officer
with the Redlands Police Department joined us
at the temple to help us understand the plight of
the homeless right in our town. Officer Jennifer
Ramstad inspired us to do more to help and do it
wisely.

Might you help? There is much to do.
You might join in with others in creating a
Welcome Home Team for the homeless who get
off the streets into new apartments. You might
want to get Mental Health First Aid training as
Nancy did in June. The County of San
Bernardino will welcome you into their free
classes. Might you like to volunteer at the
Redlands Clubhouse, “Our Place,” where adults
diagnosed with mental illness can go and learn
life skills and enjoy the accepting company of
others? How about supporting our intrepid
walker Larry Mink as he joins with the National
Alliance on Mental Illness in their fundraiser
early in November? And what about wearing a
lime green ribbon from Each Mind Matters,
California’s effort on mental health? Heidi is our
local supplier. When you wear the ribbon, people
ask you about it and you get to talk about mental
illness and help dispel stigma. You might even
help buy the ribbons.
We wish you a beautiful and enriching New
Year.

Nancy Sidhu & Heidi Nimmo, 
Co-Chairs, Mental Health Awareness
In Action
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S’lichot
Saturday, September 5, 2015

9:00pm - 12:00midnight

Selichot, or penitential prayers, mark the
beginning of the High Holy Days season.

At our traidtional late night service we will:
**Say goodbye to Shabbat with Havdalah

**Learn about S’lichot traditions
**Share a few late night munchies

**Change the Torah mantles to white
**Sing the music of the High Holy Days season

**Say traditional prayers of S’lichot

Please bring a dessert, fruit or cheese &
crackers to share

Shabbat Alive Dinner & Service
Friday, September 4, 2015

Shabbat Alive is a community dinner followed by
a participatory, musical Shabbat service in the
round.

Dinner is $10/person, but children under 10 years
old pay their age. The cost at the door is $13.00 if
food is available. Please make your payment at
the temple office. This month’s menu: Italian!

Dinner begins at 6:00pm
Shabbat service begins at 7:00pm
RSVP at www.emanuelsb.org

Apple Wars Shabbat
Friday, September 18, 2015

We traditionally eat Apples and Honey
to represent the sweetness of the New Year,

so now we begin a new tradition

On the Erev Shabbat between
Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur,
join us for Apple Wars Shabbat.

Apple Wars is a dessert competition. Bring an
apple based dessert (homemade only!!) to the

Oneg Shabbat. After viewing and tasting we will
vote for Best Tasting and the Best Presentation.
Certificates will be awarded and winners will be

featured in the Emanu El-ectronic Newsletter

Two ways to participate:
Bakers/chefs and tasters are needed!!
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Please join in 
the opportunity 

to schmooze 
with Rabbi Sherwood 
before High Holy Days!

Sunday September 6th 
4:00-7:00 PM 

at the home of Cheryl and Howard Sukenik

RSVP to the temple office 909.307.0400 

space is limited!

Ask all your questions, 
get to know him, and help shape the 

future of Congregation Emanu El!



Pizza in the Hut
Sukkah Decorating Party

Sunday, September 27, 2015
12:00pm - 2:30pm

Help us decorate our sukkah. Everyone is
invited, not just school children.

**Become a part of our Tree of Life Mural
**Get your family or individual portrait on the

sukkah walls
**Hang fruit and other homemade decorations

**Pizza and drinks will be served

$5.00/person donation for food requested
RSVP at www.emanuelsb.org

Erev Sukkot / BYO Dinner
Sunday, September 27, 2015

6:00pm

Join us for the beginning of the
Festival of Sukkot

Bring Your Own dinner begins at 6:00pm
Erev Sukkot service begins at 7:00pm

Sushi in the Sukkah
Friday, October 2, 2015

Start off your evening with Sushi in the Sukkah
serving up a variety of rolls and nigiri sushi
w/ veggie sushi, teriyaki chicken, vegetable

chow mein, salad and rice served for the
non-sushi eating crowd.

Then welcome Shabbat under the stars with
our Shabbat Alive musical Kabbalat Shabbat at

7:00 p.m. in the Sukkah

$18 per person
$10 per child (pre-b’nei mitzvah age)
$25 for non-members & at the door

RSVP and pre-payment required
Go to www.emanuelsb.org to RSVP

Monday - September 28, 2015
 New Member Sukkot Dinner - 6:00pm

For all 2014-2015 & 2015-2016 new members
This dinner is free for all invited guests

Tuesday - September 29, 2015
 20/30-Somethings Sukkot Dinner - 6:00pm

All members ages 20-39 may RSVP
$10/person for dinner

Go to www.emanuelsb.org to RSVP
for both of these dinners

Dinner Under The Stars

For New Members

For 20-30 Somethings
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Sisterhood Book Club
   The next Sisterhood Book Club meeting will be held
on Wednesday, September 9th  at 7:00 pm at the home
of Leslie Soltz. The book that will be discussed is The
Marriage of Opposites by Alice Hoffman.

For further information call Leslie Soltz at
909-864-2655 or 714-813-1792.

Thank You
To my temple family,
My family and I want to tell you that we love you for
all of your support, cards and food, and for coming to
Michael’s servie. We love and appreciate all your
prayers and your continued support. Special thanks to
Rabbi Cohn who did such a good service that so
reflected Michael’s spirit.
Love and Appreciation,
Pat Washington and Family

Youth Group News

We are beginning an all new youth group
program with a completely restructured look.
Our youth group program will now serve 4th -
12th grade students. Please join us at our
Welcome Events to sign up learn all bout these
exciting new groups! Meet our Youth Group
Team, Our Youth Advisor Jessica Campbell and
our Assistant Youth Advisor Bailee Goodman:

Who is ready for an awesome year? I know I am!
We have a brand new youth group layout that is
sure to impress! We will have three youth groups.
TYGER is for grades 9-12, TYGER 678 is for
grades 6-8, and TYGER Cubs is for grades 4-5. 

I would like to invite all 9th-12th graders to
attend our opening meeting with their parents
on Wednesday, September 16th from 7-8PM
I would like to invite all 6th-8th graders to
attend our opening meeting with their parents
also on Wednesday, September 16th from
6-7PM.
And grades 4th-5th are invited to a welcome and
introduction dinner on Wednesday, September
9th from 6-7PM.

This year is going to be full of exciting events,
Tikkun Olam projects, and building relationships
with your peers. I can't wait to see you all soon!

Jessica Campbell

Hi and welcome back to another year of SJL! My
name is Bailee Goodman and I am the Advisor for
our new youth group TYGER Cubs which will be
for 4th and 5th graders and I am also the co-advisor
for our TYGER 678 which will be for 6th, 7th and
8th graders! I have been teaching at the temple for 2
years now and will also be continuing with that this
year. I am very excited for this year and hope to
bring lots of fun and entertaining programs to the
youth groups.

Bailee Goodman
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Many thanks to the following 
Past Presidents for their generous 

donations towards restoring 
the President’s plaques!

Steve Becker
Gloria Cutler

Phil Gold
Aaron Katz

Cherrie Lubey
Sheri Maltzman
Margie Orland

Leslie Soltz
Barb Smith
Julie Strain

Sherri Vines
Lisa Wise-Wolk



New Names To Be Inscribed on 
Wall of Perpetual Memorial
Extended Reservation Time

     Our Wall of Perpetual Memorial is a most sacred
place in our temple. It was part of the main hallway
of our temple building in San Bernardino and is
now part of a beautiful Memorial Alcove in our
new temple edifice.
   Names are added to our Wall of Perpetual twice
each year. The next dedication will take place as
part of an Erev Shabbat service on October 16,
2015 When a name is inscribed on the Wall of
Perpetual Memorial it is read from the bema each
year on the Shabbat closest to the Yahrzeit  (the
anniversary of death) and is included in the annual
Book of Memory which is used at the four
Yizkor/Memorial Services held during the year
(Yom Kippur, Sh’mini Atzeret, the Conclusion of
Pesach and Shavuot). Additionally, family members
are notified annually of the impending Yahrzeit and
provided with guidance on how they can
appropriately mark the Yahrzeit of their loved one.
   The Wall itself is made of exquisite marble and
names are inscribed in gold leaf lettering.

 The contribution for the inscription of a name on
the Wall of Perpetual Memorial is $650. for
members of the congregation desiring to place the
name of a loved one on the Wall. The contribution
for non-members is $1250.00. It is also possible to
make pre-need arrangements for the placement of a
name on the Wall after ones demise.
   If you wish to have the name of a loved one
inscribed on our Wall of Perpetual Memorial in
time for our next dedication, please contact Judy
Filsinger, Temple Administrator, no later than
September 30th 2015.

High Holy Day
Seating Reciprocity

   Members in good standing of Congregation
Emanu El who will be out of town during the
High Holy Days may obtain a Courtesy Seating
Form for admission to another Union for
Reform Judaism member temple. These forms
must be issued by our congregation and sent to
the congregation where you will be attending
services on Rosh Hashnah or Yom Kippur (or
both) so that admission cards can be issued to
you by the congregation where you will be
attending. Please request these from our office
as soon as possible so that the necessary
arrangements can be made for you.

Happy Anniversary
!aeh lfn

We congratulate and extend a Mazal Tov to the
following whose wedding anniversaries occur in
September: 
1-Sep  Judyth & Sol Buchband
4-Sep  Mindy & Paolo Longoni
5-Sep  Roberta & John Darrow
5-Sep  Morissa & Adrian Cardoza
10-Sep  Esther & Jay Hodes
12-Sep  Joyce & Barry Eskin
19-Sep  Sari & Daniel Schachtel
22-Sep  Sharon & Justin Bauer
23-Sep  Jewell & Skip Borsuk
27-Sep  Heidi Nimmo & Jeffrey Spears

Happy Birthday!!! 
gny zcled mei

We rejoice with those whose birthdays occur in
July and wish them a Mazal Tov:
1- Sep    Elijah Swedlove (15 years old)
1- Sep    Blake Ferguson (21 years old)
1- Sep    Michael Kress
2- Sep    Alec Weissman (17 years old)
2- Sep    Tamara Sousa
3- Sep    Martin Handleman
4- Sep    Rabbi Hillel Cohn
6- Sep    Dane Hepner (21 years old)
6- Sep    Jill Weissman
6- Sep    Allen Eirew
6- Sep    Avigdor Etzioni
7- Sep    Juliette Aceves (1 years old)
8- Sep    Danielle Mendez (20 years old)
10- Sep    Barry Lowenstein
12- Sep    Caroline Daravi
12- Sep    Susan Damron
12- Sep    Paula Porter
14- Sep    Jaidyn Steinberg (11 years old)
14- Sep    Judy Handleman
15- Sep    Mindy Longoni
15- Sep    Gregory Minton
15- Sep    Donald Singer
15- Sep    Leah Etzioni
19- Sep    Jeffrey Brandon
19- Sep    Jack Linet
20- Sep    Jaron Mink (18 years old)
20- Sep    Joya Eirew
22- Sep    Sebastian Cardoza (5 years old)
23- Sep    Taylor Fenster
23- Sep    Anthony Sousa
23- Sep    Steven Becker
26- Sep    Cheryl Bardowell (4 years old)
26- Sep    Karyn Lehmann
27- Sep    Jenna Hepner
27- Sep    Megan Gross
27- Sep    Gregory Weissman
27- Sep    Karen Uffer
27- Sep    Les Kushner
28- Sep    Dan Watters
29- Sep    Phil Wizer
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Yahrzeits
The Yahrzeits will be observed during September. Those marked with a A are names are inscribed on the Wall
of Perpetual Memorial:

September 4-5, 2015
Mindle Kushner
A Fay Marks
A Minnie Samuels
Martin Feldman
Morris Sagal 
A James Goldberg
A Edith Sussman
A Edith Bader
David Sarbone 
Josephina Hernandez Garcia
A Howard Gimble
A Rose Fridkin
A Joseph Sarver  
A Theodore Goodman
A Goldie Odoroff
A Morton Stahlberg
A Dora Becker
A Bessie Becker
A Mollie Moniak
Celia Wolk
A Mary Kreger
A Alexander Kreger
Sam Fenster
A Jacob Abrams
A Mary Heller
Bertha Goodman
Cecile Ischi
Helen McQuillen
A Louis Katz
A Jerome Olenick
Bessie Sokol
Fannie Vaugall
A Henry Epstein
James Guest
A Esther Kushner
William Braverman
Richard Hyman
Joseph Satz
A Frank Soltz
A Louis Berenbaum
A Edward Hessen

September 11-12, 2015
A Charles Goldberg 
A Jose Fidanque 
Steve Urbach
Minnie Frank Miriam
Malacoff
Pete Buncher
A Harold Kipper 
A Edward Hirsch 
A Julie Sadacca 
A Irving Moss 
A Jerry Zaritsky 
Solomon Eskin
Muriel Wing
A Coleen Darrow 
A Phillip Albert 
A George Becker 
A Anna Gluskoter 
A Morris Magid
A William Schapiro 
A Samuel Outevsky 
Abraham Solomon
Bertha Barnett
Samuel Jarson
A Jennie Feldstein 
Rebekkah Lehr
A Morris Carsman 
A Sadie Price 
A Phillip Hollander 
Leonard Byman
Jean Slatin
Mae Lubinsky

September 18-19, 2015
A Shirley Norian
A Pauline Goldberg
A Milton Harris
A Ella Sherman
Irwin Cohen
A Jean Teitelbaum
Betty Bloom
A Jennie Shaller
A Jenny Serlin
A Mac Kustin
A Marilyn Estrin
Sam Schnitzer
Arline Cohen
A Arnold Schapiro
A Beatrice Moschel
Joseph Secouler
Anne Liebers
A Hertha Harris
Harry Siegel
A Harold Wolstein
A Arthur Wright
David Frank
Victoria Karter
A Lawrence Chudacoff
Joyce Barnett
Miriam Dunn
A Mildred Mintz
A Herman Kritzer
Andrew Greene
A Helen Berman
A Ida Kater
Khris Neal
A Lya Levy
Ida Sperber
A H. George Gordon
A Nathan Ernstein
William Bellman
A Neal Gilbert
Larry Landau

September 25-26, 2015
A Ida Malacoff 
A Joe Ruderman
A Jacob Laskin 
A Helen Mink 
A Sylvia Rush 
A Florence DeLange 
A Gershon Davis 
A Jacob Mintz 
Bernice Feldman
A Jacob Jaffe 
A Hanna Epstein 
A Rose Farber 
Helen Goldfeder
A Rena Uffer 
Marvin Rubinstein
A Saul Waldman 
A Robert Rose 
A Benjamin Doros 
A Alfred Steinman 
A Gertrude Rowelsky 
A Louis Zwerner 
A Jack Lehberg 
Ethel Yaroslow
A Charlotte Olenick 
Rabbi Schimmel
Nissim Gershon
David Fisher
A Anna Kallweit 

We Gratefully Acknowledge
We gratefully acknowledge these contributions to our various temple funds:

HOME OF ETERNITY CEMETERY FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Barney Pasman by Shirley Pyrtle
Jerry Kravitz by Cindy Brasington
In memoryof...
Marc Benjamin Lubey by Vicki & Thomas Gimble
Newton
Daniel Harris Silver by Vicki & Thomas Gimble
Newton

TEMPLE FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Ethel Zelen by David, Gary, Lori, Ross and Sarah Rose
Zelen

Harold Amerman by Bonnie and Dr Bernie Goler
Steven Maltzman by Sheri Maltzman
Estelle Gold by Roberta and Dr Philip Gold
Bertha Goldschlager by Harriet Herman
Aaron Jacobs by Susan and Paul Shimoff
Ida Silk by Bertha Fox
Martin Barrad by Sheila and Bernie Barrad
Shifra Blumen by Alexandra and Ruben Blumen
Rose Lampel by Anita and Stanley Mishook
Isadore Steinberg by Janice and Alvin Ellman
Sharon Spears by Donna and Greg Spears
Mary Rushall by Eileen Kaufman
Sam Fenster by Victor Fenster
Lester Kantor by Claudette Guy
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In memory of…
Michael Washington by Roberta and Dr. Philip Gold
Elizabeth Nickel by Sheri Maltzman
Stanley Joseph Widman by Sheri Maltzman
Jack Wixen by Francine Wixen
Raymond Fox by Phyllis and Jerry Siperstein
For the recovery of…
Elaina Reiter by Vickie and Steven Becker
In honor of…
Rabbi Jay Sherwood becoming Rabbi of
Congregation Emanu El by Bernice and Daniel
Greenstein

SISTERHOOD PULPIT FLOWER FUND 
In observance of the Yahrzeits of… 
Henrietta Lubey by Cherrie and Ronald Lubey
Al Lubey by Cherrie and Ronald Lubey
Al Joseph by Cherrie and Ronald Lubey
Marielle Pastuschek by Susanne Pastuschek

CAPITAL CAMPAIGN FUND
In honor of…
Birthday of Jeffrey Raynes by Heidi Nimmo and
Jeffrey Spears

On occasions of joy or sorrow
a contribution to one of our

temple funds is always
appropriate.

Welcome to 
Our New Members

mi`ad mikexa
We are delighted to welcome the following
who have recently joined our congregational

family:

Beth & Troy Freimuth*
Dee & Mathew ChristianScher*

Caitlin & Dan Watters
Nancy Justice

Peytra & Jake Becker-Kurily
Wendy & Dennis Benjamin 
Susan & Richard Damron

Sari & Daniel Schachtel
Joanne Reiter

Martha & Richard Berman*
w/ Enrique & Chantal Lewin

* = returning member
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